
GMHS Boys Lacrosse Board Meeting Minutes 

Tuesday, April 28, 2020 7:00pm 
ZOOM 

 

In attendance:  Danika Gerig, Nate Hallahan, Cindy Sark, Kathleen Nixon, Michelle Bourne, 

Michele Brewster, Jason West, Ken Berridge 

Topics discussed: 

Minutes 
 
February meeting minutes approved. 
April 1, 2020 meeting minutes approved. 
 
Treasurer report – Kathleen Nixon 

 

1. Refunds returning players will go through League Apps - $125 

2. Refunds new players will go through League Apps - $50 
3. $15,000 – approximate bank balance before refunds 

4. $12,000 approximate balance – going into next season 

 

Coaches Report – Nate Hallahan 
 

1. Uniform return – Nate received all uniforms back in good condition 

2. JV Clock – on hold until next year 

3. Senior Gifts – Danika and Nate will discuss 

4. Letters – Nate will get advice from the AD whether we can  

5. Pinnies – new players will pick them up from Jason’s house 

6. Team equipment moved to the shed.  Jason and Nate will get this done in the next 
few weeks. 

7. Jeffco has closed all fields until August 1, so there is no summer season. 

Sponsor Update – Michelle Bourne  

1. State Farm – keep $ for next season 

2. FrontRoom Pizza – not clear yet, but we will likely keep sponsor $ until next season 

Fundraiser Update – Danika Gerig 

1. Qdoba – we are waiting on approximately $1000 from our fundraiser this year 
2. Pancake fundraiser – all money returned, some kept as a donation, some donated 

items will be distributed to the seniors as part of their gifts.  Pit Vipers will be raffled 

off next year. 

Picture/Derek Christy Update – Danika Gerig 



1. Individual pictures will be available for purchase.  Each picture is edited personally. 

2. He will get us senior pictures for senior gifts. 
3. Danika recommends we give him some compensation as he will not get paid this 

year.  It was decided to give him $300.  Danika will give him a check and write a 

thank you card. 

Schedule of Events 

There are no scheduled events for this season. 

Miscellaneous 

1. Baldoria deposit will be counted towards next year; the date is set at May 11 or 12, 

but the date can be changed. 
2. Thank you to Coach Milmoe and check was mailed.  He acknowledged it with a nice 

sentiment.   

3. Website update – Ken will update with a link to the Fan Gear, add minutes, and add 
sponsor update.  The goal is to have it be used more regularly, so it is the go-to place 

to go. 

4. Social Media – parents can add pictures and tag the GM Facebook page. 

5. Certain programs are already in place to take place as a standard, to make life easier 
for future board members, sponsors and events. 

6. Credit card for purchases. 

7. Fiscal year closes at the end of June. 

Board Members for Next Year 

8. Board members for next year – discussion ensued. 

9. Cindy is resigning as vice president. 

10. Kathleen is resigning as treasurer. 

Future Board Meeting Dates 

1. June 23, 2020 7:00 pm Location TBD 

Meeting Adjourned at 8:30 pm. 

No contact can be made with the team or parents for next year until June 1, 2020.  Cindy 
recommended to have a social gathering for new potential members.  Potential Members 

for next year: 

1. Berridge 

2. Bourne 
3. Williams 

4. Phil Digrazzia 


